
The Executive Committee has held four meetings since the January 20, 2005 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES

Update on Chair Searches

Geriatric Chair Search:  At the last SOM Faculty Meeting, negotiations were still in progress with Dr. Paul Katz.  He has since declined the position. The search committee was asked to reconvene to continue on with the search. A search firm has also been hired to assist in this search. 

Community Health Chair Search  
Dr. Hamilton is chairing this committee. It is anticipated that this search will be completed by this fall.

SOM Website

Some design and technology changes will be made to the School of Medicine website.  This is a good time to discuss content with the SOM departments, and Judi Engle will meet with all the SOM entities utilizing the site to get a sense of what is needed and wanted.  

New Hospital Partnership Possibility

Andy McCullough, CEO and President of Community Mercy Health Partners recently met with Dr. Part to discuss partnering with the SOM in the clinical areas.  Community Mercy is a merger of the two Springfield hospitals; i.e. Community Hospital and Mercy Memorial Hospital.  A new $300-$400 million state-of-the-art facility will be built in Springfield. Dr. Part asked the clinical chairs present if they have any interest in pursuing this.  Drs. Pickoff and Clasen responded that they are.  Dr. Part will discuss this issue with those clinical chairs not present today to determine their interest.

Anatomy & Physiology Name Change

Tim Cope, department chair, reported that the department has a new name; Neuroscience, Cell Biology and Physiology.  The new name gives broad visibility to the diverse professional interests of the faculty assembled from three different matrix departments of anatomy, microbiology and physiology.  Also of note is that these are all unique descriptors for NIH purposes.

Business Protocols 

John Bale reported new business processes and more central oversight will be implemented on a university-wide basis.  It was suggested that department chairs should review procedures with their staff.  John Bale will keep the committee updated as new information becomes available.

B. STATE ISSUES:

Budget
There is little change between the House and Senate version of the budget bill. It is expected that the line items grouped together will be separated back out.  The dollar amounts for the budget are similar among the budget plans of the Governor, the House and the Senate.  The total SOM cut is approximately 6%.

WSU is holding a budget workshop May 19th to discuss the University’s budget.  

C. NATIONAL ISSUES

Medical School Applications

Dr. Carlson reported that the medical school’s application process is moving along nicely.  We have currently interviewed 380 applicants.  Presently we have 132 committed to WSU-SOM, but we will probably lose some of these.  Last year we made 190 offers to fill the class and anticipate this year will probably be a few less.  May is generally the month when a great deal of movement occurs with students making their decisions on where they would like to attend medical school.

Patient & Physician Safety & Protection Act
John Conyers has reintroduced this bill to limit work hours of residents.  
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